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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—April 2025 

Dear Brethren in Christ, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord! We pray this newsletter finds you well and 

prospering in all your endeavors as we step into the second quarter of the year. 

We are delighted to announce the completion of both video recording and post-

production for the series of lessons on the Book of Galatians. Thanks to a new 

approach—integrating on-screen graphics and live recording during studio sessions—

the post-production timeline has been significantly reduced from one month to less than 

two weeks. We are pleased to share the links to these video lessons now available on the 

Chinese Bible School website:  

Traditional Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/courses/galatians-traditional/ 

Simplified Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/courses/galatians-simplified/ 

We warmly welcome you to share these resources with anyone who may benefit from or 

be interested in this Chinese-language ministry. 

In addition, we’re excited to share that ten lesson manuscripts for the upcoming series 

on the Book of Ephesians have been completed. These materials are also being used in 

our weekly Zoom Bible study, which includes participants from Taiwan, China, and 

Malaysia. So far, the first four lessons—covering chapter one—have been deeply 

explored. Students have shown great appreciation for the rich teachings on the work of 

the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit, as well as Paul’s first recorded prayer in the 

epistle. We are truly grateful for their hunger and thirst for God's Word and pray the 

Lord will richly bless their spiritual growth. 

Our second Zoom Bible study group, composed of brethren from various regions of 

China, is currently engaged in the study titled “Lord, Teach Us to Pray.” Along with 

Jesus’ model prayer, we have examined examples from both the Old and New 

Testaments—learning how to pray without ceasing, how to intercede for others, and 

how to seek God in times of trouble. This study has not only enriched our understanding 

of prayer but also deepened the spiritual bond among the participants. Despite 

geographical distances and various challenges, the group gathers each week with eager 

hearts, often lingering long after the study ends to share insights, burdens, and prayers. 

As we look ahead to concluding this study early next month, we give thanks to God for 

how He is working through His Word to revive and strengthen the prayer lives of His 

people.  

We thank you, dear brethren, for your continued prayers, generous support, and loving 

partnership in this ministry. Your faithfulness enables us to share the gospel with 

Chinese-speaking souls across the world, many of whom are longing to understand 

God’s truth more deeply. May the Lord bless your labor in His kingdom and multiply 

the fruits of your kindness. As we press onward together, we look forward with joy to 

what God will accomplish through us in the months ahead. Let us remain steadfast in 

our calling, united in spirit, and ever grateful for the privilege of serving our Savior.  
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